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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, May 19, 2015
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, May 19, 2015 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m. Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Michael Benesch, Bill Teer, and Ricky Hall. Kenneth Dixon was absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Interim City Planner, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician, and Michael Leinwand Special Projects Coordinator.
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1. Public comment on non-agenda items. There were none.
2. Approval of the April 21, 2015 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Bonnie Blalock. All voted in favor.
3. Committee Reports. There were none.
4. Old Business. 

a. Discussion of Development Ordinance. Nathan Page said the Planning Board had requested a joint work session with City Council to discuss the Development Ordinance. Council would like to postpone the meeting until after the budget and the Growth Management Plan have been adopted. Mr. Rumley asked Mr. Page to keep the Board posted and let them know when Council is ready for that session with the Planning Board.
5.
New Business

a. Alamance Christian School (SUP1502) located at 1336 Townbranch Road. Mr. Page said this is an application for a special use permit for an existing private school to bring the school into compliance for any upgrades in the future which would abide by the rules setup by the Development Ordinance. Mr. Scott Ellingson, 1336 A Townbranch Road represented the school where he is a member of the Board of Directors.  Mr. Ellingson said the purpose of the request is to add two modular classrooms for future growth until the school can get to the point to build a permanent facility.
 Mr. Teer asked where the modulars would be located. Mr. Ellingson stated one would be east side, and the other would be on the west side of the gymnasium. Mr. Page said there would need to be a site plan done for any improvements and be approved through the TRC procedure. This is not for the current expansion; it is so they can be permitted to expand. Mr. Page said this is to license the school operating on this property. Mr. Hall said it is basically taking it from a nonconforming use to a conforming use.
Mark Teer 1236 Townbranch Road asked why the school is not in compliance at this time. Mr. Page stated a school cannot operate in a residential zoned area without a special use permit.  Mr. Benesch read the staff report for clarification to Mr.Teer.
Mr. Hall made a motion to give this favorable review to pass forward to City Council, second by Mr. Benesch. All voted aye.
No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

